

New Mexico Supplement



H. C. Sky Olsen Grand Commander

Sir Knights,

I hope this finds you and yours in good health and happiness.

With the continued uncertainty of the New Mexico Health Orders, we have decided to hold the Annual Conclave of the Grand Commandery of Knights Templar via Zoom, as we did last year.

April 17th 2021

- 9:00 AM Grand Council Assembly
- 11:00 AM Grand Commandery Conclave
- 1:00 PM Grand Chapter Convocation
- Registration: https://www.nmyorkrite.org/

You must register to attend. There is no charge for registration.

Remember: The Commanders, Generalissimos and Captains General of each Constituent Commandery are voting members of the Grand Commandery, as are all Past Commanders.

Dress: White shirt, Black tie or uniform. No sword.

For the Zoom meeting:

- Dress: White shirt, Black tie or uniform. No sword.
- Please mute yourself. It produces better sound quality for everyone.
- Please pay attention so things don't need to be repeated.
- Please behave as though you are in an in-person meeting.

I'm looking forward to seeing you on the Zoom meeting on the 17th.

Courteously,

H. C. Sky Olsen Grand Commander



The Grand Encampment of Knights Templar USA, perceiving a need for leadership development created the Emerging Leaders Program over a decade ago to provide executive level leadership training to Knights Templar. This training has grown into the York Rite Leadership Program, sponsored by all three bodies of the York Rite and is now open to the entire Masonic family (men, women and youth). This series consists of the courses of Leadership 101 – Individual Leadership, 201 – Leadership in Group Dynamics, and 401 – Influential Communications.

The Grand Commandery of New Mexico is sponsoring the Leadership 101 course on May 15, 2021 to be held virtually from 8 am – 5 pm MT. All Knights Templar and members of the Masonic Family are invited to participate. To enroll in the course, go to Yorkriteleadership.org to register for the York Rite Leadership Program. Any who have already registered at this site will receive email notification of the May 15, 2021 session and instructions on how to register for this course.

At 700 pm MT that evening, the Grand Commandery of New Mexico is hosting its first virtual Ascension Observance, which is open to all. Come join us as we celebrate one of the divine miracles of Christianity, led by the Grand Prelate. Please go to nmyorkrite.org for information on how to log on to this unique, live and joyous gathering.

Adam Hathaway, Deputy Grand Commander

Editor's Note: New Mexico Sir Knights are well involved with this program. SK Adam Hathaway, DGC, SK Stephen Balke, PGC, and SK Harry Jenkins, EC Pilgrim No. 3 are Faculty; and SK Len Roughgarden, Pilgrim No. 3, designed the logo and helps with technical projects.

Photo by Michele Balke

Supplement Editor: Stephen A. Balke 505-730-7189 <u>steve.a.balke@gmail.com</u> Please send article drafts and comments/suggestions to the email above.

18 april 2021 **new mexico supplement** 19